



# Notes

**Meeting:** St Blazey, Fowey & Lostwithiel Community Network Panel Meeting

**Date:** Monday 23<sup>rd</sup> November 2020

**Time:** 6pm to 8pm

**Location:** Virtual meeting Microsoft Teams

Present	Title/Representing
Pauline Giles CC (Chair)	Cornwall Councillor – St Blazey
Jordan Rowse CC	Cornwall Councillor – Par & St Blazey Gate
Andy Virr CC	Cornwall Councillor – Tywardreath & Fowey
Colin Martin CC	Cornwall Councillor - Lostwithiel
Roy Taylor Cllr	St Blaise Town Council
Ruth Finlay Cllr	Fowey Town Council
Kay Roberts Cllr	Lanlivery Parish Council
Caroline Wildish Cllr	Par & Tywardreath Parish Council
Mel O’Sullivan	Cornwall Council, CLT rep
Insp Ed Gard	Devon & Cornwall Police
Grahame Mace	Devon & Cornwall Police – Cyber Protect Officer
Dave Langley	Devon & Cornwall Police - Road Casualty Reduction Officer
Zoe Wonnacott	Community Safety Officer
Helen Toms	ASB Caseworker
Tasha Davis	Community Link Officer St Blazey, Fowey & Lostwithiel
Caitlin Lord	Localism Team
Ali Worth	Communities Support Assistant
<b>Apologies for absence:</b> Edwina Hannaford CC (Cabinet Portfolio Holder for Neighbourhoods), Sally-Anne Saunders CC (Bugle), Adrian Wildish (Par & Tywardreath Parish Council), Liam Baker (Tri-service Safety Officer, Fowey & Polruan)	

## Notes:

Item		Action
1	<p><b>Welcome and Apologies</b></p> <p>PG welcomed everyone to the meeting, apologies noted.</p>	
2	<p><b>Grahame Mace – Devon &amp; Cornwall Police – Cyber Crime Update</b></p> <p>GM gave a quick snapshot of his role and explained cyber crime (seen as a tier 1 crime by Government). Cyber security is important. See guidance and links attached to notes.</p> <p><b>ACTION:</b> TD to send out guidance and links with meeting notes.</p> <p>Q PG asked where do you hover mouse to reveal source of email?</p> <p>A Hover over the person who sent the email it reveals source. Explanation given on where to do this on a mobile also.</p> <p>Q CM asked about spam phone calls</p> <p>A Phone-blockers are available, if in doubt put the phone down on call.</p> <p>Q TD asked whether password on router protects all household devices?</p> <p>A It goes a long way to protect – most important to have a secure password and anti-virus on computer.</p> <p>Q PG voiced concerns re apps eg banking/Facebook.</p> <p>A Banks have tight security. It is not advisable to do quizzes on Facebook as it reveals too much personal information.</p> <p>PG thanked GM and he is happy to return and go into more detail on subject.</p>	TD
3	<p><b>Community Safety Discussion</b></p> <p><b>Dave Langley – Road Casualty Reduction Officer for Cornwall</b></p> <p>Explained his multi-faceted role – look at accidents, road condition, education events. Speeding has increased since Covid.</p> <p>Q PG asked about speed awareness course being a useful tool to educate young people on good practice prior to taking their test?</p>	

	<p>A Public Events are held to try and engage younger people and educate. Initial conversations need to be held with young people.</p> <p>Q TD asked about A390 issues West Taphouse to St Blazey. Are areas of need looked at if they have lots of near misses but not accidents?</p> <p>A Much of the role is reactive but can look into this. Operation Snap is a useful tool – dash cam footage can be uploaded to Police.</p> <p>Q CM asked how much notice is taken of reports of dangerous junctions/near misses – does Cornwall Council listen?</p> <p>A DL deals with Cormac regularly. DL &amp; CM to liaise and look at areas of concern.</p> <p>PG thanked DL.</p> <p><b>INSP Ed Gard</b></p> <p>Update given for our area, some reductions but not as good as previous year. Proactively working together with partner agencies. Difficult time through Covid. Concerns re mental health, suicide, domestic abuse, people in crisis.</p> <p>Q PG raised concerns re loan sharks on social housing estates and cuckooing.</p> <p>A Safeguarding is paramount of known vulnerable people. Regional Crime Unit &amp; Illegal Money Team are looking into this organised crime. EG will advise PG of where to report concerns.</p> <p>Q CM asked about suicide figures – would like CC to re-instate weekly briefings.</p> <p>Q CM asked about the Everyone off the Streets Initiative – are people still sleeping rough?</p> <p>A Housing provision during initial lockdown amazing. HT explained patrols out re anti-social behaviour have noted less street homeless and begging although they are aware of some.</p> <p><b>ACTION:</b> HT liaise with CM re Lostwithiel.</p> <p>Q CM raised concerns at lack of Tri Service officer in Lostwithiel and problems with fire service cover at present. Can Tri-service officers be borrowed from elsewhere?</p>	<p><b>CM/DL</b></p> <p><b>EG/PG</b></p> <p><b>HT/CM</b></p>
--	---	---

	<p>A EG can look into. New Tri Service Officer is in place for Fowey/Polruan. TD read out response re training/contracts/retaining the officers as follows:</p> <p><i>"I write to provide a further update to the last communication. Since mid-October TSSO Liam Baker has now starting working in the Fowey/Poluran area and is one of the newest members of the team.</i></p> <p><i>We are about to run a recruitment for 6 new Tri Service Safety Officers (TSSO) and will appoint in March 2021. One of the replacements will be heading to Lostwithiel but it will be approximately September 2021 before the new TSSO hits the ground running. With reference to the question about TSSO contract, I am currently in discussion with Cornwall Council legal team to determine what options we have around the contractual arrangement before we appoint in March next year."</i></p> <p><b>Helen Toms - Anti Social Behaviour</b></p> <p>HT updated the Panel on her work in and around the area and can forward a presentation if CC/TPCs request it.</p> <p>PG thanked HT.</p> <p><b>Zoe Wonnacott – Community Safety Officer for Cornwall Council</b></p> <p>Safer Cornwall/Safer Town Initiative role explained - crime and disorder issues that need a multi-agency response. Community Safety Dashboard form explained – <b>to be circulated</b>. Safer Cornwall Z cards (pocket size) are available - useful info contact details on where to report/how to get support. Donation boxes in St Austell ensure support goes to the homeless in the right way.</p> <p>PG advised she works with Social Services in area helping with clothing/furniture and happy for ZW to call on this resource.</p> <p>PG thanked ZW.</p>	<p><b>ZW</b></p> <p><b>CM</b></p>
<p><b>4</b></p>	<p><b>Notes of the last meeting (previously circulated)</b></p> <p>What 3 words app – TD has raised with Emergency Management and will raise with Highways.</p> <p>RF – Climate &amp; Emergency link with other communities – TD flagged the Workshop on Wed 24<sup>th</sup> Nov 6.30pm via Teams to progress joint working.</p>	<p><b>TD</b></p>

5	<p><b>Community Networks Highways Scheme</b>  TD updated Panel on current position. TD and Cornwall Council Members meeting with Natalie Warr and Rachael Tatlow.  <b>ACTION:</b> Feedback will be given at next Panel meeting.</p> <p><b>Expressions of Interest for Year 3&amp;4</b>  <b>Items for Panel to discuss:</b>  <b>StBFL27 – 20mph scheme for Tywardreath</b>  <b>PANEL AGREED</b></p> <p><b>StBFL28 – Waiting restrictions at Grove Parc, Tywardreath Highway</b>  <b>PANEL AGREED</b></p> <p><b>StBFL29 – Par Green (linked to StBFL20 from Yr 2)</b>  <b>DEFERRED</b>  TD to liaise with Parish Council and CC Rowse to ascertain the issue</p> <p><b>StBFL30 – Feasibility study for Lostwithiel</b>  <b>PANEL AGREED</b></p> <p><b>StBFL31 - Parking issues at Lerryn</b>  <b>DEFERRED</b>  TD to liaise with Parish/CCllr to ascertain exact problem as none that Highways Manager is aware of.</p> <p><b>StBFL32 – Issues at Old Roselyon</b>  <b>PANEL AGREED</b> to increase allocation from £4k to £5k to cover the costs</p> <p><b>StBFL33 – Speeding along Par Lane</b>  <b>DEFERRED</b>  TD/Town Council to ask for further speed monitoring following interventions from year 1.</p> <p><b>StBFL34 – Waiting restrictions at Penarwyn Road/Par Lane junction</b>  <b>PANEL AGREED</b></p> <p><b>StBFL35 – Obstructive parking at Rosehill</b>  <b>PANEL AGREED</b></p> <p><b>StBFL36a – Drop kerb outside public toilets</b>  <b>PANEL AGREED</b></p> <p><b>StBFL36b – Waiting restrictions at Luxulyan</b>  <b>PANEL AGREED</b></p> <p><b>StBFL37 – Obstructive parking at Respryn</b>  <b>DEFERRED</b></p>	<p><b>TD</b></p> <p><b>TD</b></p> <p><b>TD</b></p> <p><b>TD</b></p> <p><b>TD</b></p> <p><b>TD</b></p>
---	--	---

	<p>TD to clarify with CC Martin and RT</p> <p><b>Year 4</b>          TD will be writing to all Panel Members, Clerks and CC Members as the rest of the scheme funding needs to be committed by March 2022. As the process is time consuming 12 months is needed to ensure spend. January Panel will focus on Highways so we can agree the schemes then.  <b>ACTION:</b> TD to write to Councillors and Clerks</p> <p>RF explained preferred option from feasibility scheme re New Road Hill , Fowey. Concerns at cost (£36k) how can funding be accessed for this.  <b>ACTION:</b> TD to set up a meeting specifically to discuss with Rachel Tatlow.</p> <p>AV advised there is a degree of frustration at time it takes to get schemes delivered.</p>	<p><b>TD</b></p> <p><b>TD</b></p> <p><b>TD</b></p>
<b>6</b>	<p><b>Public Participation</b>          Nothing to report.</p>	
<b>7</b>	<p><b>Round Table Updates</b>  <b>Fowey</b> – RF advised Town Council is looking at restricting traffic through the town so they are applying to second round of Opening the High Street Safely.  <b>St Blaise</b> – Roy T asked about request for Eden Project Cycle Way – TD advised stalemate at the moment with Active Travel Team.  <b>ACTION:</b> TD to discuss with Active Travel team</p> <p><b>MOS</b> updated on work of Cabinet. Full Council Meeting 25/11.</p>	<p><b>TD</b></p>
<b>8</b>	<p><b>Urgent Items</b>          None to report.</p>	
<b>9</b>	<p><b>Have Your Say</b>          Current consultations on Cornwall Council website:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• The Cornwall We Want  <a href="https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/council-and-democracy/have-your-say/the-cornwall-we-want/">https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/council-and-democracy/have-your-say/the-cornwall-we-want/</a></li> <li>• St Austell to A30 Link Road – CPO &amp; Side Order consultations</li> <li>• Cornwall Council Budget Consultation</li> </ul> <p><a href="https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/council-and-democracy/have-your-say/">https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/council-and-democracy/have-your-say/</a></p>	<p><b>For noting</b></p>

10	<p><b>Date of Next Meeting:</b>  <b>Meeting dates for 2021 – to be agreed.</b>  Please note – these will remain virtual Teams meetings for the foreseeable future and will continue to start at 6pm:  Monday 25<sup>th</sup> January 2021 – <b>Highways Scheme to agree final spend</b>  Monday 22<sup>nd</sup> March 2021  Monday 24<sup>th</sup> May 2021  Monday 19<sup>th</sup> July 2021 - <b>AGM</b>  Monday 27<sup>th</sup> September 2021  Monday 29<sup>th</sup> November 2021  PG thanked all for attending meeting closed at 8.04pm</p>	ALL
----	--	-----